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Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is a great pleasure for me to welcome you to this workshop on behalf of the Nuclear Science Committee of the OECD Nuclear Energy Agency (NEA), which is the international organisation behind this series of workshops.  
The Nuclear Science Committee has a number of activities in the fields of reactor and fuel cycle physics, including activities in the area of Partitioning and Transmutation.  Recently the committee issued two reports on “Benchmark on Beam Interruptions in an Accelerator-driven system”, followed by a report in 2005 on “Accelerator and Spallation Target Technologies for ADS Applications” and a report in 2006 on “Physics and Safety of Transmutation Systems”.  In addition to these specific studies the NEA Nuclear Science Committee also organises a series of “Information Exchange Meetings on Partitioning and Transmutation”, of which the next one will be held on 20-24 October 2008, in Mito, Japan.
The first workshop on “Utilisation and Reliability of High Power Proton Accelerators” was organised by the Nuclear Science Committee in October 1998 in Mito in Japan.  That workshop was one of the first times that there was a structure discussion between the accelerator and reactor physics communities interested in Accelerator Driven Systems (ADS). These discussions were so successful that the series of workshops continued and we are now organising the 5th workshop.
The organisation of workshops, such as this one, is very much in line with Nuclear Science Committee’s role as an international committee to promote co-operation by scientists in all fields of nuclear energy. This was confirmed in the Nuclear Energy Agency’s Strategic Plan for the years 2005 to 2009, where the first general objective for the NEA is “to be a forum for sharing information and experience among member countries by maintaining an efficient communications network among experts”.

My personally experience is that these kind of workshops are very useful for scientists to get an overall picture of ongoing and planned research activities in a specific area and also to get the opportunity to meet and discuss face-to-face with other scientists with similar interests, which, I am sure, will be demonstrated again by your lively discussions during the coming days.
I wish you all a very interesting and fruitful meeting.

